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NERI Items from the UC CalFresh State Office 
The UC CalFresh State Office has begun ordering items requested 
through the survey distributed to UC CalFresh Programs in February 
2016. These items will be sent on a rolling basis. E-mail notifications 
will be sent to the county contact indicated on the survey providing 
the quantity of each item to be expected. Items include:  

Meat Thermometers & Freezer Thermometers (English & 
Spanish) – from Moljoco 

Pedometers – from Positive Promotions 
άI Tried Itέ Stickers (English & Spanish) – from Positive 

Promotions 
My Healthy Plate - Placemat Pads [Eng/Spa] (50 per pad) – from 

UCD Reprographics 
UC CalFresh Nutrition Corner Bulletin Board Borders – from 

UCD Reprographics 
UC CalFresh/MyPlate Folders (25/pack) – from UCD 

Reprographics 
PSSC Shopping Lists (English & Spanish) – from UCD 

Reprographics  
 

If you requested these items, the items are on their way. Please 
coordinate with your county staff to track and receive the shipment. 
The State Office will be paying for these items. If an invoice is sent 
to your office, do not pay the invoice and shred it. Please email 
Rolando Pinedo (rgpinedo@ucdavis.edu) if you have any questions 
related to the items being sent to your program.  
 
8/16/16 UC CalFresh Town Hall Webinar, 12:30-2:00 PM 
The topic of AprilΩs Town Hall will feature a presentation by UC 
Merced Cooperative Extension Specialist, Karina Diaz Rios, PhD, RD, 
on the topic of Culturally-Sensitive Approaches to Nutrition 
Education Delivery.  

ReadyTalk Information 
Webinar Link: https://cc.readytalk.com/r/251tzbeadand&eom  
Event Password: apple1 
Call-In Toll-Free Number: 1-866-740-1260 
Access Code: 7544137 

 
Reminder: CATCH PE (K-8th grade) Training on August 23-
25th 
Registration for this training is now closed. For additional 
information, please email Michele Byrnes (mnbyrnes@ucdavis.edu).  
 
Save the Date: 2017 SNAP-Ed Local Implementing Agency 
(LIA) Forum 
Please save the date for the 2017 SNAP-Ed Local Implementing 
Agency (LIA) Forum, scheduled for February 22-23, 2017 at the 
DoubleTree Hotel in Sacramento. Additional details regarding the 
2017 SNAP-Ed LIA Forum will be shared as they are developed.  
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UC CalFresh Success Stories 
The State Office will begin sharing successes through this new feature in the Weekly Updates. Successes for FFY 2016 can be shared through the 
online data entry portal: http://ucanr.edu/survey/survey.cfm?surveynumber=16525.  

άMe gusto esta clase porque me dio mas ideas de como cocinar sano 
para mi familia.έ  

— 
άI liked this class because it gave me more ideas on how to cook 

healthier for my family.έ  
τCǊŜǎƘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ DŀǊŘŜƴ tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘΣ {ŀƴǘŀ /ƭŀǊŀ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 

άI learned how to save money when buying food, about healthy fats, 
that I need to eat more fruits and vegetables, and whole grains, and 

how to read food labels.έ 
τtƭŀƴΣ {ƘƻǇΣ {ŀǾŜ ŀƴŘ /ƻƻƪ tŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘΣ ¢ǳƭŀǊŜ /ƻǳƴǘȅ 

 
 
 
 
The Smarter Lunchrooms Movement of California 
The UC CalFresh State Office would like to see how the Smarter Lunchroom Movement of California has been implemented in 
your county! Please share your success stories and photos with Lindsay Hamasaki via e-mail: lmhamasaki@ucdavis.edu.  
 
The Smarter Lunchrooms Movement of California aƻƴǘƘƭȅ bǳŘƎŜ 
The Smarter Lunchrooms Movement of California Monthly Nudge is a monthly newsletter which provides updates on how the Smarter Lunchrooms 
Movement is moving throughout California and is brought to you by the SLM of CA Collaborative. The newsletter provides updates, upcoming trainings 
and events, and more! If you are interested in signing up to receive the Monthly Nudge, please click here! 

Smarter Lunchrooms Movement of California 

 
Paul Tabarez, Community Education Specialist 2, UCCE Imperial County 
UC CalFresh Imperial County welcomes Paul Tabarez, new Community Education Specialist 2! Growing up in El Centro, 
California, Paul has lived in Imperial County his whole life. He holds a bachelorΩs degree in Human Services with a 
concentration in Family and Child services from the University of Phoenix. Paul spent two years working at the Imperial 
Valley Food Bank where he was a Community Outreach Specialist and a Health Educator. He is exited to continue working 
with the youth to promote health and create sustainable change within his community. When asked what motivates him, 
Paul states, άI live in a county with some of the highest rates of child food insecurity, obesity, and diabetes. I have seen how 
it has affected my community first hand. So I am very passionate about investing my time and work in the community I 
love.έ Paul enjoys sports, lifting weights, reading and spending time with his family. The UCCE Imperial County UC CalFresh 
team is very excited to have Paul join the team! Paul can be reached at: pjtabarez@ucanr.edu. 
 
 

 
Katy Hammack, Community Education Specialist 2, UCCE Central Sierra (Amador Cluster) 

Katy Hammack has recently joined UCCE-Central Sierra at the Calaveras office in San Andreas. Katy has most recently been 
teaching at Valley Springs Elementary—where one of the most active garden-enhanced nutrition education programs 

continues to thrive in Calaveras County! Katy also has experience teaching adults and managing volunteers through her 
volunteer work in the community. As a mom and local resident, Katy is deeply committed to the communities in Calaveras 
County, and looks forward to serving them in her new position. In her spare time, Katy loves photography plus playing and 

enjoying the outdoors with her three boys. Katy can be reached at: khammack@ucanr.edu or (209) 754-2881. 

Welcome New UC CalFresh Staff! 
 

This new feature is to introduce and welcome new staff to UC CalFresh. If you have new staff, please send a short paragraph and 
photo to Lindsay Hamasaki at lmhamasaki@ucdavis.edu. 
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UC CalFresh Fueling Up for the Start of School 
On August 3rd, 2016 UC CalFresh staff from Butte County Cluster and Yolo County had the 
opportunity to participate in the Fuel Up to Play 60 Preseason Prep Event at the Raiders 
Training Field. The event included an overview of the Fuel Up to Play 60 program and the 
benefits for students and schools, followed by VIP access to the Raiders preseason practice.  
 

Butte County staff shared the following summary about their experience at the event:  
 

¢ƘŜ .ǳǧŜ /ƭǳǎǘŜǊ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƎǊŜŀǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀǘ CǳŜƭ ¦Ǉ ǘƻ tƭŀȅ слΗ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ 
ƎƻƻŘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ǎƻƳŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΣ ǇǊƻŘǳŎŜǊǎΣ ŦŀǊƳŜǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ 5ŀƛǊȅ 
/ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎτƛǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘŜŘ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŦƻǊ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ 
tƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ !ŎǝǾƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ bǳǘǊƛǝƻƴ ƛƴ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎΦ ¢ƘŜ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŀŎǝǾƛǘȅ ǿŜ ŘƛŘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǿŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜ wŀƛŘŜǊǎ ǘǊŀƛƴ ǿŀǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƎǊŜŀǘΗ 9ŀŎƘ ǘŀōƭŜ ǘŜŀƳ Ǝƻǘ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŦƻǊ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ 
ǿƻǳƭŘ Řƻ ǘƻ ōŜǧŜǊ ǇǊƻƳƻǘŜ ƴǳǘǊƛǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ŀŎǝǾƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ōǊƻŀŘŜƴŜŘ 
ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ǎŎƻǇŜ ƻƴ ǿƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŘƻƴŜΦ ! ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǘƘŜǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǘ 
ƻǳǊ ǘŀōƭŜǎ ƛƴŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ¦/ /ŀƭCǊŜǎƘ Ƙŀǎ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ǘƻƻƭǎ ǘƻ 
ǳǝƭƛȊŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳΣ ŎŀŦŜǘŜǊƛŀΣ ŀƴŘ ōŜȅƻƴŘ ǘƻ ŎǊŜŀǘŜ ǎǳǎǘŀƛƴŀōƭŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ 
ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦ ²ƘŜƴ ǿŜ Ǝƻǘ ǘƻ ǿŀǘŎƘ ǘƘŜ hŀƪƭŀƴŘ wŀƛŘŜǊΩǎ ǘǊŀƛƴΣ ƛǘ 
ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƳŀŘŜ ǳǎ ƳƻǝǾŀǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ ŀŎǝǾƛǘȅ ōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŀǊŜ 
ƻǳǊ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ŀǘ C¦¢tслΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǎƻ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ǿŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ 
ŘŜŬƴƛǘŜƭȅ CǳŜƭŜŘ ¦Ǉ ǘƻ tƭŀȅΦ  

 

The next application for K-12 schools to receive up to $4000 from Fuel Up to Play 60 will 
begin late August 2016 and will close November 2, 2016. For more information on the 
program and to see sample applications, you can visit the website at: https://
www.fueluptoplay60.com/funding/general-information or for additional technical 
assistance, contact Alyssa McClelland at FUTP60@CMAB.net.  
 
 
Growing Gardens and Minds, UCCE Fresno County 
Garden-based learning offers a myriad of benefits to students. Garden-based learning: 
 Allows teachers to integrate multiple subject areas like the natural and social sciences, mathematics, language arts, and nutrition. 
 Enhances academic achievement. 
 Connects students with nature. 
 Teaches environmental stewardship. 
 Encourages time outdoors. 

 

Gardening grows more than just gardens: it grows studentsΩ minds! Vang Pao Elementary 
teacher, Jacquie Henderson, started a school garden during the 2015-2016 academic 
school year. Henderson is excited to expand her classroom garden this upcoming school 
year. Check out the photos (right) to see what they cultivated this past school year. The 
garden was made possible by the work of HendersonΩs fifth grade class and students in 
the garden club at Vang Pao Elementary. They did an amazing job, and even donated 
their first harvest! Students enjoyed tasting the fruits of their labor, or in this case, the 
vegetables of their labor! Read full blog article. 
 
Nutrition and Food Questions Web Page 
Do your participants ask questions about nutrition or needs that you find difficult to respond to? Check the Nutrition and Food Questions web page for a 
response. If your question is not answered there you can submit a new question. You can find the link on the UC CalFresh website under Resources > 
Resources for Educators. Please contact Lyn Brock (rlbrock@ucanr.edu) if you have any questions.  
 
UC Delivers 
This is a friendly reminder that counties should contact Andra Nicoli (amnicoli@ucdavis.edu) at the State Office if you are interested in developing a UC 
Delivers or have recently submitted a UC Delivers without State Office involvement. For those developing a UC Delivers, Andra can assist you in writing/
editing/submitting a UC Delivers story. The State Office is also interested in keeping track of UC Delivers stories that are being submitted directly from 
counties. For those not requiring writing/editing services from the State Office, please share a copy of your submission with Andra. In this way, we can 
track the type of stories UC CalFresh is submitting and advocate for your story!  

UC CalFresh in Action! 
 

όwƛƎƘǘύ ¦/ /ŀƭCǊŜǎƘ 
bǳǘǊƛǝƻƴ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƻǊǎΣ 
.ŀƛƭŜȅ wƻǎŜΣ {ƻƴƛŀ 
CŜǊƴŀƴŘŜȊ ŀƴŘ t9 
¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŀǘ 9ƭƪƘƻǊƴ 
±ƛƭƭŀƎŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭΣ .Ŝǘǎȅ 

9Ǌƛƪǎƻƴ 
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UC Davis Crops and Compassion Help Feed Those in Need—Davis research is playing a major role in UCΩs effort to understand and 
address food insecurity 
¢ƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ŀǊǝŎƭŜ ǿŀǎ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭƭȅ ǎƘŀǊŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ !ǳƎǳǎǘ нлмс ŜŘƛǝƻƴ ƻŦ /!ϧ9{ IƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎΦ 
As the summer sun warmed her, student Hanna Morris stood up and surveyed row upon row of vegetables ripe for harvest near the UC Davis Student 
Farm. The spring course on plant growth and care had ended, and this two-acre lab had been largely abandoned by her classmates. Her heart grieved as 
she picked what she could to take to residents of a transitional housing project in Berkeley where she volunteered on weekends. άThereΩs still so much 
(available to harvest), and IΩm barely making a dent in it,έ the environmental science and management major said to herself. Three years later, that same 
acreage has provided thousands of pounds of fresh produce for the Yolo Food Bank and shows how UC Davis crops and compassion are helping feed 
students and others in need. Students are leveraging their universityΩs leadership in agriculture, food science and sustainability—and their own 
abilities—to address locally what is the growing national concern of food insecurity among college students and others. And along the way, they have 
developed leadership skills, discovered career paths and created a campus family.  
 

Gleaning an outdoor lab 
It was three years ago that Morris began working through regulations related to agricultural practices, food safety and more to enable the fieldΩs 
produce to be gleaned for others. When Morris graduated in 2014, Carli Hambley, a senior majoring in anthropology, saw the project through its final 
hurdle related to insurance. Morris said working on the campus project was the most important influence on her educational and career development. 
άOne person can make a difference,έ she said. άThat was an important lesson for me.έ She helps bring surplus food to individuals in need as a program 
coordinator for Food Shift of Oakland, California. In January, Morris returned to the same fields to help as some 30 student volunteers harvested more 
than 3,300 pounds of produce in the first official gleaning of the PLS 5 Produce Recovery Project (named after the course). άIt was moving to see it all 
come together,έ she said. 
 

A food pantry for students 
Six students were waiting in the basement of Freeborn Hall on campus for The Pantry to open at 10am on a recent Monday. Lucky Hang, who just 
completed his freshman year, made what has become an almost daily visit to The Pantry. άI try to utilize every opportunity I can,έ he said. Hang is the 
son of a physical laborer, the oldest of six children and the first in his family to attend university. A recipient of financial aid, Hang commutes to school 
from the familyΩs home in Sacramento so he can save money and be of help to his family. άI do my best to support my family while doing my best in 
college,έ he said. άThatΩs the responsibility I carry as the oldest child.έ Concerned students opened The Pantry in 2011 amid state budget cuts and tuition 
increases. Over the winter and spring quarters, it had approximately 5,580 client visits, an average of more than 250 a week. Students just show their UC 
Davis identification card to choose items up to a value of three points daily: a large box of ravioli for three points; a jar of peanut butter or a box of cereal 
for two points; individual servings of oatmeal, canned green beans or ramen for one point. Although The Pantry operates as a unit of the Associated 
Students of UC Davis, it gets 90 percent of its funding and food through community donations. As a partner agency of the Yolo Food Bank, it is able to 
buy food at up to 19 cents a pound. And while health and safety regulations restrict the offerings to nonperishables, fresh produce from the Student 
Farm and other sources is regularly available just outside the pantryΩs service window.  
 

Skipping meals 
UCΩs Student Food Access and Security Study found 19 percent of UC students indicated they had άvery lowέ food security, which the U.S. Department of 
Agriculture defines as experiencing reduced food intake at times due to limited resources. An additional 23 percent were characterized as having άlowέ 
food security, defined as reduced quality, variety or desirability of diet, with little or no indication of reduced food intake. Among nearly 8,400 UC Davis 
students who responded to the 2014 UC Undergraduate Experience Survey, 26 percent said they occasionally skipped meals to save money. About 11 
percent skipped meals somewhat often, while 9 percent were doing it often and 6 percent here doing it very often. Erika Maria Hapa, who served as 
pantry director this past year, talked about a perceived stigma that may keep some students from turning to The Pantry or other resources. άThere may 
be a lot of students who feel too embarrassed to come,έ she said. άSometimes we do see it in their faces. Some casually walk by The Pantry and then 
come back. We really need to de-stigmatize the idea of coming to a place to get food,έ said Hapa, who graduated in June with a degree in human 
development.  
 

Fruit and Veggie Up! keeps it fresh 
Senior Eleni Jacobsen of Foster City, California, looked among the free, but slightly imperfect produce available to students on the third floor of the 
Student Health and Wellness Center. She chose apples, tangerines, and potatoes. άItΩs fresh,έ said the environmental policy and planning major. άIt 
tastes amazing. It lasts longer.έ Jacobsen is among the UC Davis students who have benefitted from more than 5,500 pounds of produce offered through 
Fruit and Veggie Up!, which began last August. The Nugget Market on Mace Boulevard in Davis donates surplus produce to the program. Student 
volunteers pick it up, and it is available at the student health center on Tuesdays and Wednesdays and at The Pantry on Fridays.  
 

Global Food Initiative at work on campus 
Aria Wexler, a senior clinical nutrition major, coordinates Fruit and Veggie Up! as a nutrition and food access assistant of Student Health and Counseling 
Services and as one of our students at UC Davis who are UC Global Food Initiative Student Fellows. The UC Global Food Initiative, launched in 2014, is 
marshaling the universityΩs resources to address the critical issue of how to sustainably and nutritiously feed a world population expected to reach 8 
billion by 2025. One of its three pillars embraces food security and access at the campus level. Supported by the $4,000 the  fellowship provides, 
WexlerΩs project is focused on food advocacy and nutrition education for students, including those who may be food insecure. She has developed 
nutrition and other educational materials that are available for those who visit Fruit and Veggie Up. Wexler is researching how to best get students 
involved in food advocacy and nutrition education programs. As an ambassador for the Global Food Initiative, she participates in its leadership meetings 
and collaborates on projects with other fellows. άItΩs a common misunderstanding that college students are fine because they have the university to 
support them,έ Wexler said. For some, she added, άitΩs a decision between buying a textbook and having food for the next two weeks. At UC Davis, we 
do a lot, but there is still a lot more we can do.έ  
 

Produce goes from farm to pantry 
Another student-grown program that provides fresh produce to The Pantry started in 2014 in signature UC Davis style—with a bicycle. At the iconic 
Student Farm, students learn to grow produce sustainably and sell it for use in campus dining halls or through subscription market baskets in the 
community. Three students used a $1,500 grant from Dining Services to start Fresh Focus to collect some of what is left—surplus, blemished or odd-
shaped produce—and deliver it by bicycle to The Pantry. The Coffee House dining facility on campus now helps with the delivery when it picks up its own 
produce from the farm, but the motivation is still the same as when Kiko Barr, now a graduate, provided the pedal power. άOur small dream,έ she said, 
άIs that this will become a model for other universities, food banks and farms to be able to bring more fresh produce to everyoneΦέ Read full article. 
 
Chinese newspaper shares UC food insecurity research 
The findings of a UC Nutrition Policy Institute (NPI) survey on food insecurity reverberated across the globe to China, where editors of the Xinhua News 
Agency were surprised to learn food insecurity is a real problem among university students in the United states, said reporter Dan Ma in an email to 
Lorrene Ritchie, NPI director and author of the report. Xinhua News is the official press agency of the Peoples Republic of China. It has a news bureau in 
San Francisco. The story came after UC President Janet Napolitano approved $3.3 million in new funding over the next two years to help students 
regularly access nutritious food on campus and off. The allocation was prompted by the results of a 2015 UC survey designed to accurately gauge the 
food security of its students. Survey responses were evaluated by NPI, part of UC Agriculture and Natural Resources. According to the survey, 19 percent 
of UC students indicated they had άvery lowέ food security. An additional 23 percent were characterized as having άlowέ food security. άI think many 
people in China think about food security in a little different way,έ wrote Dan in her email to Ritchie. άThey care more about if thereΩs food to fill their 
stomach and are less likely to realize that the reduced size of meals, less nutritious food, diet lacking variety and irregular eating patterns may constitute 
food insecurity. Maybe thatΩs why some editors just donΩt believe that food security could be a broad issue in American universities.έ Ritchie told Dan 
that is also a common misperception among people in the U.S. άFood insecurity should not be confused with severe forms of starvation. Food insecurity 
is defined by the U.S. Department of Agriculture,έ Ritchie said. According to USDA definitions, άvery lowέ food security is experienced as reduced food 
intake at times during the past year due to limited resources, and άlowέ food security is reduced quality, variety, or desirability of the diet, with little or 
no indication of reduced food intake. Read full article.  
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Building Businesses & Helping Communities—Celebrating the Fruits of Farmers Markets 
National Farmers Market Week is the perfect time to reflect on the evolution weΩve witnessed in our nationΩs local and regional food systems, and to 
celebrate the results of the public and private partnerships that have made success possible. The local food sector represents more than $12 billion 
dollars per year in sales, according to industry estimates. ThatΩs a lot of economic growth and opportunity for American producers and businesses. And, 
in the newly-released results of the 2015 survey of nearly 1,400 farmers market managers, we are able to see the direct benefits these markets provide 
to businesses and communities across the country. For farmers and food businesses, the survey conducted by USDAΩs Agricultural Marketing Service 
(AMS) shows that 56 percent of markets were able to increase their product variety because of vendor recruitment and market growth. Another 37 
percent were able to contract directly with local restaurants to have their vendors supply fresh ingredients. The survey results also illustrate the critical 
role that farmers markets serve for rural communities, with 17 percent of markets reporting that their farmers were able to increase their farm acreage 
due to participation in local markets, and 41 percent of markets reporting that the market enabled their local farmers to continue farming. USDA also 
saw evidence that communities are benefiting directly from markets that combine vendors with hosted events. In fact, 64 percent of markets hosting 
community events reported customer growth, with another 57 percent reporting increased customer retention. Hosted events included a wide variety of 
educational and recreational activities—such as cooking classes, live music, gardening classes and childrenΩs activities. Markets that mature into a multi-
faceted community resource perform better than markets that donΩt—showing that a path to continued success is a blending of rural products and 
responding to community needs. Read full blog article. 
 
Playground zoning leads to more active playtime for school-aged children 
Most school-aged children would readily admit that their favorite part of the school day isnΩt math, science or English. Recess has always been a favorite 
for kids because it gives them a break from academics and allows them to expend pent-up energy in some playtime. However, research has shown that 
not all kids take advantage of this time to run around and be active, which may adversely affect their health in the long run. Luckily, a new study from the 
University of Missouri shows that zones that include specific games encourage even the most hesitant students to participate in healthy exercise. 
άPlayground zoning is one way schools can be proactive in their studentsΩ health and wellness. Recess is the best way for young children to be active, and 
through playground zoning, schools can ensure that children are achieving maximum benefits during their recess period,έ said associate professor 
Stephen Ball. άZoningέ a playground involves more than just creating separate spaces for different games, although that is one major part of it. 
Additionally, researchers say that the technique is also meant to encourage vigorous playtime that goes beyond what kids are used to. For example, the 
researchers say that a zone designated for kickball can be improved by reworking it into a άhustle kickball,έ where the kids play the game in a rapid fire 
manner instead of waiting in line to kick. Other sports and activities can be reworked in a similar manner to keep kids moving and reduce sedentary time. 
The study analyzed how effective zoning was for keeping kids active. Young participants were fitted with accelerometers and had their playtime tracked. 
The researchers found that kids who participated in a zoned recess period were much more physically active than kids who underwent a normal recess 
period. In addition to the health benefits, the researchers say that zoning a playground could also lead to academic benefits as well. άPast research has 
proven that activity helps academic performance. By reworking traditional recess games to be more vigorous, children are able to increase their physical 
activity in a really easy way, improving their health and doing better in school,έ said Jill Barnas, a doctoral student at the University of Missouri. The full 
study has been published in The Physical Educator. Read full article. 
 
Research Aims to Fight Childhood Obesity through Family Approach 
UR MedicineΩs Golisano ChildrenΩs Hospital is joining several other universities on one of the largest family-based childhood obesity studies ever 
conducted. Working with the University of Buffalo, Washington University in St. Louis, and Nationwide ChildrenΩs Hospital at Ohio State University, the 
study will discern the effectiveness of a treatment program that teaches both a child and their parents how to change their behaviors and attitudes 
regarding food, exercise, and stressful situations. This method deviates from traditional efforts that emphasize patient education. The treatment 
program will be integrated into the primary care setting, potentially allowing the intervention to be widely adopted by pediatricians and family 
physicians. The study is supported by $9.6 million from the National Institutes of Health, of which Rochester will receive $1.5 million. άAt least 4 percent 
of children and teens have what is considered severe obesity,έ said Stephen Cook, M.D., associate professor of Pediatrics at UR MedicineΩs Golisano 
ChildrenΩs Hospital and the studyΩs lead researcher locally. άThis program will help them get their weight under control through a change in mindset and 
by behavior change for the child and family that targets problem solving mechanisms.έ The study will involve over 600 families of children between the 
ages of 6 and 12. Past studies have shown that this type of behavioral approach can carry a άhalo effect,έ with other family members often seeing benefit 
as well, which researchers will track. Read full article. 
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Training Opportunities for SNAP-Ed Local Implementing Agencies—Updated August 2016 
On behalf of the California Department of Social Services, California Department of Public Health Nutrition Education and Obesity Prevention Branch 
(NEOPB) is pleased to announce several upcoming SNAP-Ed trainings available to appropriate staff from SNAP-Ed state and local implementing agencies 
in California. Please refer to the attached flyer for additional information. A few of the training topics are also highlighted below:  
 Resources for Assessing the Quality of School Health Policies and Practices, and Improvement Plan Implementation  
 Getting Your School Wellness Policy Committee Engaged and Moving Forward 

 

For more information on each training, please contact the Training and Development Section at NEOPBTrainingSection@cdph.ca.gov. These trainings are 
also posted on the NEOPB Training and Events Calendar, available online at: http://www.cdph.ca.gov/programs/NEOPB/Pages/NEOPB%20Calendar%
20of%20Events.aspx.  
 

2013 Farm to School Census materials now available online 
USDA Food and Nutrition Service recently added materials from the 2013 Farm to School Census to the Census website, including the raw data, survey 
questionnaire, and data visualizations summarizing results at the national and state levels. To access these materials, visit the Census website (scroll to 
the bottom of the page): https://farmtoschoolcensus.fns.usda.gov/about. 
 

 

Education & Resources 
For additional resources, please visit the UC CalFresh website: ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦǳŎŎŀƭŦǊŜǎƘΦŎƻƳκǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ 
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The University of California CalFresh Nutrition Education Program (UC CalFresh) is funded through a joint agreement among the U.S. Department of Agriculture/Food & Nutrition Service (USDA/FNS), 
the California Department of Social Services (CDSS) CalFresh Branch, and the University of California Cooperative Extension (UCCE). This material was produced by the University of California CalFresh 
Nutrition Education Program with funding from USDA SNAP, known in California as CalFresh (formerly Food Stamps). These institutions are equal opportunity providers and employers. CalFresh 

provides assistance to low-income households and can help buy nutritious foods for better health. For CalFresh information, call 1-877-847-3663. 

 

 
The UC CalFresh State Office would love to hear from you! Please e-mail Lindsay Hamasaki at 
lmhamasaki@ucdavis.edu to share your  comments on the new format of the Weekly Update, 
stories, photos, or other items you would like to see featured in future Weekly Updates. 

We want to hear from you! The UC CalFresh Weekly Updates are sent by the UC CalFresh State 
Office on behalf of David Ginsburg, Director of the UC CalFresh Nutri-
tion Education Program. Electronic versions of the Weekly Updates 
are also posted on the UC CalFresh website: ƘǧǇΥκκ
ǿǿǿΦǳŎŎŀƭŦǊŜǎƘΦŎƻƳκǿŜŜƪƭȅ-ǳǇŘŀǘŜǎ. 

 

 
 
 

 

NCCOR Webinars: SNAP-Ed Evaluation Framework: A Two-Part Webinar Series, August 18 & September 8, 2016, 12:00PM PT 
States and organizations are implementing comprehensive nutrition education and obesity prevention programs around the country as one approach to 
address the rise in childhood obesity. Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program-Education (SNAP-Ed), the nutrition education and obesity prevention 
arm of the SNAP, aims to increase the likelihood that SNAP-Ed eligible households will make healthy diet and physical activity choices within a limited 
budget. To establish a mechanism to evaluate program effectiveness and report results to funders, NCCOR, in partnership with the U.S. Department of 
AgricultureΩs Food and Nutrition Service (FNS), the Association of SNAP Nutrition Education Administrators (ASNNA), and more than 28 states, 
contributed and developed the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program Education (SNAP-Ed) Evaluation Framework: Nutrition, Physical Activity, and 
Obesity Prevention Indicators. NCCOR is hosting a two-part Connect & Explore webinar series on the SNAP-Ed Evaluation Framework and Interpretive 
Guide. The first webinar άSNAP-Ed Evaluation Framework: Measuring Success in Low-Income Nutrition Education and Obesity Prevention Programsέ will 
be held August 18. Guest speakers include:  
 Andrew Naja-Riese, MSPH, Chief, Program Integrity Branch, Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program, Food and Nutrition Service, Western 

Regional Office, U.S. Department of Agriculture 
 Laurel Jacobs, DrPH, MPH, Lead Evaluator, Arizona SNAP-Ed, The University of Arizona, and Theresa Le Gros, MA, Evaluator, Arizona SNAP-Ed, The 

University of Arizona 
 

Stay tuned! On September 8, NCCOR will host the second part of the Connect & Explore  series to further explore the SNAP-Ed Evaluation Framework 
with special consideration given to the seven FNS priority indicators. To register for this two-part webinar series, please visit: http://
www.eventbrite.com/e/snap-ed-evaluation-framework-a-two-part-webinar-series-tickets-26757152363. 
 

Webinar: Youth Engagement: How Kids Can Impact Community Policy, Programs and Planning, August 24, 2016, 10:00-11:00 AM PDT 
Please join the Safe Routes to School National Partnership for their next webinar entitled, άYouth Engagement: How Kids Can Impact Community Policy, 
Programs and Planning.έ Learn about youth engagement at the local, regional and state level, how kids of all ages are influencing their community in 
positive ways, and how your community can engage youth, participate in meaningful dialog, and share ideas with decision makers and community 
members to make a difference for safety in their community. As part of this webinar, Caltrans Active Transportation Resource Center staff will present a 
new resource entitle, άSafe Routes to School and Student Leaders: FacilitatorΩs Guide to Engaging Middle School Youth.έ The guide, developed in 2015, 
offers practical tools for adult facilitators supporting middle school students to promote safe walking, bicycling, and public transit use to and from 
school. To register for this webinar, please visit: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/5225700966495107585. 
 

Webinar: Getting Your School Wellness Policy Committee Engaged and Moving Forward, August 24, 2016, 1:30-2:45 PM 
In this second of the School Wellness Webinar Series, participants will learn how to engage educators, students, parents and community stakeholders in 
developing and implementing school wellness policies that build healthy school environments. This training is intended for stakeholders who support, 
lead and/or contribute to School Wellness Policy Committee efforts. Upon completion of this training, participants will be able to: (1) describe the six 
steps to effectively build a school wellness team; (2) use the CDCΩs Whole School, Whole Child, Whole Community model to identify critical audiences 
that get your school wellness policy committee engaged; and (3) discuss strategies for keeping school wellness committees engaged. For additional 
information, please review the webinar flyer. To register for this webinar, please visit: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/
register/7814324072498339076. 
 

Webinar: NUDGES: Behavioral Economics in the Healthy Retail Environment, September 20, 2016, 10:00-11:30 PM PT 
Save the Date for the upcoming webinar hosted by the South Regional Nutrition Education and Obesity Prevention Center of Excellence. This webinar, 
άNUDGES: Behavioral Economics in the Healthy Retail Environment,έ will focus on the following brief: https://becr.sanford.duke.edu/wp-content/
uploads/2016/06/SNAP-Ed_BE_ResearchOpps.pdf.  Registration for this webinar will not be required. Additional information regarding this webinar will 
be forthcoming. For additional information, please visit: http://www.rnece-south.org/#/training/webinars. 
 

Funding Opportunities: 2016-2017 AFHK Available Breakfast Grants, Deadline: September 16, 2016 
Thanks to school breakfast grants from Action for Healthy Kids (AFHK), schools have served more than 25 million new school breakfasts since 2009 Up to 
550 schools will receive grant awards ranging from $500 to $5,000 to support increased breakfast participation. Eligible schools may apply to pilot or 
expand their School Breakfast Programs, including alternative or universal alternative. Grants will be reviewed weekly; final deadline is Friday, 
September 16, 2016 (contact Ellen Dillon with questions). There are two breakfast grants available: 
 Breakfast Promotion Grant: Marketing and Breakfast Promotion grants for schools currently offering universal (free) and alternative breakfast and 

have average participation between 60%-75%. Goal to increase ADP to 80% or greater. Grant award-$1,000/school. 
 Family Engagement Grant: Family Engagement grants for schools currently offering universal (free) and alternative breakfast and have participation 

over 75%. Goal to increase/maintain ADP to 85% or greater. Grant award-$500/school. 
 

For additional information on these grants, including how to apply, please visit: http://www.actionforhealthykids.org/tools-for-schools/apply-for-grants. 
 

Webinar: Resources for Assessing the Quality of School Health Policies and Practices, and Improvement Plan Implementation, 
September 22, 2016, 10:00-11:15AM 
This final webinar in the School Wellness Webinar Summer Series, brought to you by the California Local School Wellness Policy Collaborative, and 
hosted by the California Department of Public Health, on behalf of the California Department of Social Services, UC CalFresh, the California Department 
of Aging, and Catholic Charities of California will provide participants with a working knowledge of how to use the Action for Healthy Kids (AFHK) School 
Health Index (SHI), an online assessment tool, to determine the strengths and weaknesses of a schoolΩs health policies and practices related to nutrition 
and Physical Activity (PA). The training facilitators will also explain how the SHI can support developing an improvement plan to assist students in making 
healthy choices related to nutrition and PA. Finally, the presenters will highlight resources schools can use to support improved student health. This 
training is intended for stakeholders who support, lead, and/or contribute to School Wellness planning and assessment efforts. For additional 
information, please review the webinar flyer. To register for this webinar, please visit: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/
register/5201886644373797634. 
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